
State Lands Mapping Joint RMAC/LMAC Subcommittee 
7/06/23 8:00 AM 

Online Meeting via Zoom 
 
Attendees: 
RMAC: Mark Hemmerlein, John Magee, Cory Ritz, Larry Spencer, Michele L. Tremblay 
NHDES: Tracie Sales, Amanda Barker-Jobin 
 
The State Lands Mapping Joint Subcommittee met to complete the review of state-owned parcels 
located in Sullivan County. Several of the parcels were part of or contiguous with conservation lands and 
wildlife management areas. The subcommittee focused on land in the Goshen and Sunapee area, with 
some parcels containing brooks or located along the Cold and Ashuelot Rivers.  
 
Now that the subcommittee has assessed all the state-owned lands in Sullivan County, Michele 
Trembley suggested that they convene the RMAC to demonstrate the results of their efforts thus far. 
Mark Hemmerlein offered to compile the data for the county and prepare a spreadsheet for the RMAC 
representatives to view. Michele proposed walking through the process with the representatives using 
some of the properties the subcommittee has already reviewed. The recommendations for the state-
owned lands in Sullivan County will be put before the RMAC for adoption prior to the subcommittee 
continuing the review process for the remainder of the state. 
 
NHDES staff will poll RMAC representatives to determine the most suitable date to schedule a meeting 
in August. The subcommittee will not meet until after the next RMAC meeting. 
 


